


In November 1942, the FCC orders all stations to reduce power by 21% (1 dB), to 

reduce demand for replacement tubes needed in the war effort, to be effective 

December 1. Quartz crystals for precision oscillators are also in short supply. 

The FCC's freeze order on new station construction was partially lifted on August 11, 

1943, allowing new stations to be granted provided that they could be constructed 

using only the hundred or so low-power transmitters which had been assembled 

before war rationing began, and which were deemed unsuitable for war use by the 

government. Applications for higher powers are still limited by the unavailability of 

power-amplifier tubes 

On October 1, 1945, the FCC lifts the 1942 power-reduction order, allowing all 

station to return to their licensed transmitter power. The FCC begins processing of 

frozen applications from its “pending file” on October 7. 
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